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LUNCH MONITORS NEEDED!
We require additional lunch monitors to supervise students daily from 11:25am to 12:25pm.  If you are interested or even if you are only available a couple of days per week, please contact Ms. Wright at the main office at 902-462-6010 
VALENTINES DAY ACTIVITIES

Students may be engaged in a variety of activities leading up to Valentine’s Day.  Similar to last year, the practice of students handing out Valentine cards will not be part of the celebration.  Individual teachers will communicate their class plans to parents sometime in the near future.
WINTER WEATHER
Please ensure that your child is dressed properly for the cold and snowy winter weather.   Names should be on snow pants as many children have the same size and color. Students do go outside at lunch and recess in cold weather.
PICK UP AND DROP OFF
For those students that are driven to and from school, please do not drive directly up to the door after 8:05 in the morning. Please park in the parking lot at the end of the day. This is a safety issue for students as well as a traffic flow issue. 

                                       February 2022
FEBRUARY IS AFRICAN HERITAGE MONTH!
	UPCOMING EVENTS

	Feb. 1 - 28
	Primary and Pre-Primary Registration


	Feb. 2


	Suzy Hansen Virtual Presentation

	Feb. 3
	7:00pm Grade 6 French Immersion Virtual Meeting Hosted by Astral Drive Junior High

	Feb. 7
	Lockdown Drill This Week


	Feb. 14


	Mark Smith Virtual Presentation

	Feb. 18

	PD Day – No Classes

	Feb. 21


	Heritage Day – No Classes

	Feb. 23


	Scott Parsons – Music and Storyteller Presentation

	Feb. 24

	African Heritage Month Workshops
Maritime Centre for African Dance


SAFE ARRIVAL
Please remember to call the Safe Arrival Line if your child is absent or going to be late.  The Safe Arrival Line is accessible 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  If you forget to call in, Ms. Wright will call the phone numbers she has for you. If you know the day before that your child will be away please telephone the office at 462-6010 to inform us or call the Safe Arrival Line at 462-6013.  Thanks for your continued cooperation.
SCHOOL CANCELLATIONS

In the event of school cancellation please visit www.hrce.ca. You can also sign up for texts or email notifications about school closures by visiting www.hrce.ca and clicking on the icon on the left-hand side of the home page. Please make sure that the school has been provided with any new contact information, as this is necessary for communication during mid-day closures.
FEBRUARY ISREGISTRATION MONTH


Do you have a child who is eligible to start Pre-Primary or Grade Primary this fall? It’s time to register for school! 
 
HRCE begins the registration process in February so that schools are ready to welcome your child in September. You can find everything you need to get started here: hrce.ca/registration . 
 
Children who are enrolled in Pre-Primary do not need to re-register for primary.
 
Please share this information with your friends and neighbours with children who will be 4 or 5 years old by December 31. 
 
To limit non-essential visitors to schools, families are required to register online.

Need help with online registration? Our Parent Navigators are ready to support you! 
 
· Missy Searl: lsearl@hrce.ca or 902-464-2000 x4362
· Zachary Garcia: zachary.garcia@hrce.ca or 902-464-2000 x4361
 
What’s Pre-Primary all about? 
Check out our Welcome to Pre-Primary site.
 
What does Grade Primary look like? 
Visit our Welcome to Primary site.
LOCKDOWN DRILLS

The safety and security of our students and staff is a top priority for Caldwell Road School and the Halifax Regional Centre for Education. We have been implementing a number of measures as part of a comprehensive plan aimed at ensuring our school remains a safe place for our students to learn. 

One of the procedures our school will be practicing during the week of February 7 is a lockdown drill. During a lockdown drill, classroom doors are secured and the students remain inside the room until instructed by the teacher to resume their activities. All exterior doors are locked and no one is permitted to enter or leave the building. 

Students are kept inside the school and classrooms when circumstances make it safer to stay in the classroom rather than evacuate. Just as we prepare our students to properly respond to a fire drill, they also need to be aware of the proper response during a lockdown drill. These drills should be treated with the same level of importance as fire drills. 

Please be assured that staff at our school will spend time discussing the importance of this procedure with students prior to running a drill. We will also take time after the drill to remind them that it was only a practice and there was no danger. When possible, our School Liaison Officer may assist us in conducting the lockdown drills just as the Fire Department assists with evacuation drills. 

Please take the time to speak with your son/daughter about this procedure and reinforce its importance. We practice these drills to ensure our school remains a safe place for teaching and learning. 

GRADE 6 - FRENCH IMMERSION VIRTUAL MEETING
Astral Drive Junior High will be hosting a virtual meeting for parents of grade 6 students interested in registering their child in the late French Immersion Program on Thursday February 3 at 7:00pm.  You can join the meeting by clicking on the following link:
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85646580277?pwd=eDlRekdWZ1JFZSs0V2ovSCsxbmJUZz09.
Here is a presentation that provides an overview of the program for you to watch at your convenience: 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1_IjYYs4b-9vDXTPA4JU_Nw0eLp92bRKBwqbIhGMjOac/edit?usp=sharing
Office 462-6010 / Safe Arrival line 462-6013  https://car.hrce.ca


E-mail – cres@hrce.ca





PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE





I’d like to take this opportunity to thank students, parents and staff for your collective efforts in complying with our protocols to ensure the safe operation of our school.  Rapid test kits were provided to families last week and will be replenished as supply allows.  Please keep your child home if they are feeling unwell and follow the directives from Public Health. There has been an increasing number of students arriving late in the morning.  Students should be arriving between 8:10 and 8:25 and can enter the building through their designated doors and go immediately to class.  Your support with getting children here on time is appreciated.





Donald Morrison











